
Learners of the Week
Reception





Indie Quirke & Dominic Tooth
Miss Horrocks’ Class




Rory Mannion




Mrs Sutcliffe’s Class




Mariah-Lilly Morris-Blake



Miss O’Donnell Class




Ava O’Donnell

Miss Boucher’s Class




Tom Ogden
Mrs Mills’ Class




Isaac Wride




Mrs Boyle & Mrs Taylor’s Class


William Kenyon



Mrs O’Donnell’s Class



Robbie Parkinson


Mrs McGuire & Mrs Duffin’s Class


Beth Murphy-Fallon

Mrs Cunningham’s Class



The Whole Class


Winning House




Mark
Year 6
We are immensely proud of all our Y6 children. They have approached SATs week with calm determination (mostly!); following a tremendous amount of hard work over the year. With all their extra early morning and after school lessons, we have to say that they could not have worked any harder. A special thanks to Mrs Cunningham and her team who have given up their own time for these extra sessions.

Year 2

Our thoughts and prayers are with Y2 children and staff next week as they begin the formal testing period at the end of KS1 (SATs).
Year 3 – First Holy Celebration Mass
Our year 3 children are invited to 11.00am mass on Sunday to celebrate their communion with the parish. They will then have a celebration buffet in the social centre. If year 4 parents are able to help with the set up and tidy up please do.

Sponsor a Family community scheme
In response to Pope Francis's call to help Syrian refugees, our parish is taking steps to bring a displaced family from Syria to Whitefield. Join St Bernadette's adult choir and some Year 5 children at an information evening tonight, Friday 12th May 7:30pm in the social centre. Please see the attached flyer.
Our Lady celebration mass and picnic- May 26th
In the great Catholic tradition we will be having a flower procession to church in the morning. We will celebrate a special mass which will include the crowning of Our Lady’s statue. We will continue the celebration back in school by having a picnic lunch on the field (sunshine please!) and traditional games in the afternoon. Hopefully this will be a joyful end to a very busy half term.
Meet the Recorders

We invite parents to pop in and see a demonstration by our talented musicians from years 2-6 on Tuesday 4th July at 3.00pm.

Meet the Choir

Come and join our choir for their last rehearsal of the year on Tuesday 4th July from 4.00pm. Have a brew and enjoy the music.

KS2 Sports Day

The KS2 sports day has been booked again at Sportcity on Friday 16th June. Please put the dates in your diaries. Parents are welcome to come and join us for this event and we are sure it will be as enjoyable as previous years. Details will follow shortly. 

Music Evening

Come to hear our brass band, choir and orchestra perform on the evening of Thursday 6th July, 6.30 to 7.30pm.

Spring Prize Draw

There is still time to enter our Spring Draw by completing the attached form. The draw will take place on Friday 26th May in school.  50% of the entry money is given out in prizes. So the more entries, the bigger the prize pot. 

PTA Spring Social – Saturday 20th May
Tickets are now available at £10 each. Please send your ticket requests via the school office. If you have requested tickets already please send in your payment. This evening promises to be a fun event. We hope you can join us.
Summer Fair
The Summer Fair was originally scheduled for Saturday 10th June. Unfortunately due to a lack of available volunteers to help with the planning and preparation it has been decided to cancel this event. We hope to announce an alternative event in the near future. Our PTA contributes greatly to our school community both socially and financially. School trips are currently being subsidised by the PTA to bring the costs down for parents, and there are plans to improve our gardens. If you think you can support their efforts please do not hesitate to pass on your details via the school office. Even an hour of your time through the course of the year can make a difference.
Tri Hand Fidget Toys

We have noticed a few children bringing these into school and causing a distraction in class. Please ensure that your child is aware that they should not be brought into school. 
Dates for the Summer Term 2017
	Date
	Event

	Monday 8th May – 

Friday 19th May
	Year 5 swimming in the afternoons (coach travel)

	Saturday 20th May
	PTA Parents’ Spring Social

	Friday 26thMay
	Mary feast day & picnic in school

	Monday 29th May –

Friday 3rd June 
	Half term

	Tuesday 4th July
	Recorder demonstration 3.00pm

See our Choir rehearsal 4.00pm

	Thursday 6th July
	Music evening 6.30-7.30pm

	Friday 14th July
	School Finishes for Summer Break at 2.00pm

	Monday 17th July –
Friday 28th July
	Summer Playscheme

	Monday 4th September
	Start of Autumn term
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